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PRESS RELEASE  
 

COUNCIL OF STATE JUDGEMENT 
 

 

Florence, February 13, 2020 – Toscana Aeroporti acknowledges the judgement of the Council of 

State rejecting the appeal lodged by, inter alia, Italy's Ministry of the Environment and Protection 

of the Land and Sea, Italy's Ministry of Cultural Heritage and Activities, Italian Civil Aviation 

Authority (ENAC), Municipality of Florence, Region of Tuscany, Metropolitan City of Florence and 

Toscana Aeroporti against the judgement of the Regional Administrative Court of Tuscany No. 723 

of 2019. 

 

While fully respecting today’s judgement, Toscana Aeroporti is firmly convinced of the need for 

the Florence airport to construct a new runway and a new terminal to remedy the airport’s 

evident critical infrastructure concerns and will therefore verify the conditions and actions to be 

taken, together with the competent entities — and first and foremost the Italian Civil Aviation 

Authority — to move ahead with the project.  

 

It is important to note that the work done was carried out according to the opinions and 

instructions provided by the competent ministries and the competent Environmental 

Compatibility Assessment (VIA) Commission, by virtue of the positive opinions obtained from the 

Italian Environmental Compatibility Assessment Commission, Italy's Ministry of the Environment 

and Protection of the Land and Sea, Italy's Ministry of Cultural Heritage and Activities and Italy's 

Ministry for Infrastructure and Transport. 

 
  

 

  

Contacts:  

Investor Relations: 

Toscana Aeroporti S.p.A. 

Gabriele Paoli 

Investor Relations Manager 

gabriele.paoli@toscana-aeroporti.com 
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